

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 27 MARCH 2008


COS.51/08
CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL DISABILITY EQUALITY SCHEME
The Head of Policy and Performance Services (Ms Curr) submitted report PPP.38/08 on the draft review of the Disability Equality Scheme.  The matter had been considered by the Executive on 17 March 2008 (EX.056/08)

The decision of the Executive was –

“1.
That the draft Disability Equality Scheme, as attached to report PPP 23/08, be received.

2.
That the draft Disability Equality Scheme be referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consultation.”

Ms Curr reminded Members that the Council’s Disability Equality Scheme had first been published in December 2006 with the intention of reviewing the Scheme after a year.  A review of the Scheme had now been carried out and this had involved extensive consultation with staff and external stakeholder agencies and she listed the stakeholders which had been consulted.

In considering the Scheme, Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a)  What was the definition of disabled?  The Report did not mention groups such as cardiac patients.

The Head of Culture and Community Services (Mr Beveridge) responded that there was a wide area of work being undertaken with the Health Authority and Carlisle Leisure Ltd in terms of cardiac rehabilitation groups recovering from operations or illness.  These groups were very successful.

Ms Curr agreed and added that the GP Referral Scheme would be included in the Disability Equality Scheme.

(b)  In response to a Member’s question Ms Curr stated that Heather Irving had taken the role of Access Officer.

(c) Ms Curr stated that there had been a more recent Cumbria Attitude Survey and the results would be included.

(d) Customer feedback was not included in the Impact Assessment.

Ms Curr explained that there had been more work regarding customer feedback and a new Corporate Complaints and Customer Feedback Policy had been adopted, administered by the Contact Centre.  Information was being collected especially from those making corporate complaints but it relied on people completing the equality monitoring form.

(e)  Would the monitoring of the Scheme include keeping other organisations such as access groups involved?

Ms Curr responded that the involvement of other groups would be less formal in order to keep the good dialogue that existed open.  However, the Council’s relationship with the Cumbria Disability Network had bee formalised by a service level agreement and representatives would attend future meetings of the Corporate Equality Group to assist the Council to monitor the scheme.

RESOLVED – 1) That Report PPP.38/08 be welcomed;

2)  That the comments and concerns of the Committee be forwarded to the Executive for consideration.







